Meeting of the CICA Housing Committee October 16, 2007 at 7:15 at the Parish House

Present: Mabel Doughty, Bob Earnest, Beth Howe, John Wilson

Absent: Ruth Slagle, Herb Maine (who came at the very end)

Beth reported that there were two applications to rent 226 South Road so the committee would need to prepare a recommendation to the CICA Board for a review committee. The plan is to have two CICA Board members who are not on the Housing Committee.  They will be chosen at Sunday’s Board Meeting.  In addition there will be three members from the community.  A list of possible candidates was drawn up.  Mabel and Beth said they would call people till they had three willing to serve.  These will be recommended to the full Board on Sunday.  Beth said that Herb is willing to be the Housing Committee observer at the review committee’s meetings.

Bob proposed two ways that the review committee could relate to the CICA Board.  One is as a subcommittee of the Housing Committee.  The other would be as a coequal committee, answering directly to the Board.  Several people said it would be good from a fairness point of view to have them be independent of  the Housing Committee.

The review committee will be given the eligibility criteria and material about the purchase of 226 South Road as background for reviewing the applications.

John moved, seconded by Mabel that the review committee members be recommended to the CICA Board on Sunday and that the committee be an independent committee of the Board.  Approved unanimously.

Mabel reported that she had talked with Jeff Putnam about the Newcomb house.  He had lived there and thinks it could be repaired.  He is interested in being involved in working on it if that comes to something.  Someone said that they thought the house had been sold.  Bob said he would ask Jane Leonard.  The group remains somewhat interested in this project, but is cautious about taking it on.

Bob reported on his visit to the place selling used portable classrooms.  He showed pictures of both the one that had been renovated into a duplex and one that was in its original classroom state.   He said that it is possible to have more and less steep roofs since they are hinged at the outside edge and raised when the two halves of the double-wide are brought together. The un-renovated ones cost $17,000.   He has told Wayne and Arlene that he has the pictures and factory specifications for the units.  They have not gotten back to him but this is a busy time of year for Wayne.  Beth said she would see if Jim Phipps has had any thoughts about deed restricting the land.

Respectfully submitted,

Beth Howe

